NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 7th NOVEMBER 2016

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.S.Steel.  Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones .Cllr.F.Boucher

 Mrs.J.Childs.    
1.
Apologies for absence.

Cllr. Ron Cox.
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday  12th September were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.


None.

6.
Parish Maintenance Scheme.


Request to KCC twice for drains in Norton Lane to be cleaned.

Two concrete bollards were moved outside the Old Wyevale Nursery thereby giving access to the site.  
These were reported by the PC and have now been reinstated .

The PC's new website is now live and the EIS website removed. The website is compliant with the 
mandatory requirements of the Transparency Code for smaller authorities that do not exceed a turnover 


of £25,000. This requires certain information to be published on line.  It was agreed that available 
funding would be applied for.

The faulty light in the lamp post on the corner of Provender Lane/Norton Lane was reported and has now 
been repaired.  Maintenance was also carried out on the two lamp posts in Lewson Street.

Robert Boucher & Son Farm have grubbed the hedgerow on the A2 boundary west of Lewson Street 
which is being replanted.
7.
Planning.


16/506973/FULL Land opposite Mockbegger Farm Caravans, Lower Road, Buckland.


Removal of condition 1 of SW/08/0854 (Caravan site for one gypsy family) to allow permanent 
occupancy for gypsy family.

16/506621/FULL.  1 Bullfinches Worlds End, Norton


Amendment of plans to garage/workshop/boiler room.


The  PC did not receive any notification from SBC regarding this amended application.  


The PC understands that SBC have recommend the application for approval and has now been passed 
onto SBC committee for approval.   Although the building has been reduced in size the PC feel that it is 
still disproportionate to the residential dwelling. 
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The Chairman will email SBC with the PC's views also stating their concern regarding the building 
being converted into an annex/private dwelling at a later 
date and would ask for this condition to be put 
in place if the committee approve the application.

8.
Councillor’s Reports.

Cllr. Trim reported that he had received an e mail from an elector requesting a meeting with him to 
discuss the Code of Conduct that the |Parish Council as a body and the Councillors as individuals operate 
and are guided by.  They wished to gain the views of the Chairman as to how Councillors should act and 
behave in the community as individual citizens (sic).  The Chairman replied to the e mail stating that 
meetings of this nature can only be convened in order that the Council can gather facts, not give 
opinions.  Compliance with the Code of Conduct is not 'policed' by the Parish Council it is for individual 
Councillors to adhere to it.  He suggested that  should they have a complaint it should be put in writing 
to the Clerk of the Council where it would be investigated.  If not satisfactorily resolved the matter 
would be passed onto the Monitoring Officer for independent resolution.

Cllr. Trim also reported that the PC can apply for government  funding from the transparency fund to 
cover the extra burden  resulted from compliance with the Transparency Code.  The PC agreed to apply.

Cllr. Trim reported that although internet banking was in place Lloyds Bank had failed to send the 
necessary card despite several complaints from him.    Lloyds bank had credited the PC account with 
£53.00 as an apology.

Cllr.Oswald-Jones reported that she had notified SBC on  four separate  occasions regarding fly tipping 
incidents of sofas and mattresses on Four Oaks Road Luddenham since the last meeting.  She had 
enquired regarding CCTV but was told that this must be funded by the Parish Council.

9.
Correspondence.


Andrew Bowle's newsletters had been circulated via e mail to all Councillors.

A wreath had been ordered and arrived from The Royal British Legion for the Chairman to represent the 
PC at the Sunday Remembrance Service.

Gordon Henderson's e mail re Boundary Commission Parliamentary review had been circulated to 
Councillors.
10. 
Finance.
10.1.
The second instalment of the precept had been received £3011. 50.
10.2.
The following cheques were approved and signed:-


000650  Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 07/11/2016g
      

 £  12.    00


000651
 Clerks Salary 






    

 £739.    02

000652  Royal British Legion







 £  30.    00

10.2.
The balance of the bank account as at 12th September was £6,260.28.

11.
Items for next Meeting.


None.
12.
Any other Business.

None
13.
Date of Next Meeting.

Monday 9th January 2017
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